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Speare Memorial Hospital: Your Best 
Choice for Exceptional Healthcare.

Speare Memorial Hospital firmly believes that 
every individual should have the right to make 

informed decisions about their healthcare journey. 
By choosing Speare as your healthcare resource, 
you will have our commitment to a patient-centered 
environment that supports and empowers individuals 
to exercise their choices, enabling them to actively 
participate in their own care.

In the past year, we have taken significant strides 
to enhance our care, ensuring that our commu-
nity has local access to a wide range of services, 
innovative treatments, and state-of-the-art facil-
ities. We have invested in cutting-edge technolo-
gy, expanded our medical specialties, and forged 
partnerships with reputable New Hampshire experts, 
all to broaden the options available to our patients. 
We expanded our reach to the Meredith area with 
our second urgent care site and a specialty clinic, 
and our partnership with Concord Orthopedics 
continues to flourish. We now offer new techno-
logical advancements in anterior hip replacement, 
shoulder replacement, and AS1 knee replacement (a 
CT-based system that generates 3D-printed cutting 
guides specific to each patient’s anatomy). 

As we move forward, we will continue to pursue ex-
cellence relentlessly, expanding our capabilities and 
staying at the forefront of medical advancements. 
MedCheck Urgent Care in Meredith will soon include 
our specialists in OB/GYN, general surgery, and pe-
diatrics. Our weight loss center is transforming into 
the Weight & Well-Being Center, offering surgical 
and non-surgical weight loss options. And we are ex-
panding our Sleep Lab to meet significant demand.

We want to express our deepest gratitude to the 
entire hospital community for their dedication, pro-
fessionalism, and compassion. They consistently put 
patients at the heart of everything we do.

Speare is dedicated to the well-being of our com-
munity. Our unwavering commitment to patient-cen-
tered care, cutting-edge technology, comprehensive 
services, and high-quality standards positions us as 
your best choice for your healthcare needs. u

C H O O S I N G  S P E A R E

A Message from the CEO & Board Chair
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C
OKE OR PEPSI? Meat lovers or veggie? 
Chocolate or Vanilla? Life is full of choices, 
some large and some small. Your decision 
on where to seek health care should not be 

taken lightly. How do you decide? Do you ask friends 
or family? Do you favor outcomes data or efficiency? 
Do you seek physician certification? Any and all of 
these options can help to inform your decision-mak-
ing. The staff at Speare Memorial Hospital under-
stands you have a choice, and it has long been our 
goal to be your first choice for healthcare in central 
New Hampshire.  

Friends and family are one trusted source to 
comment on the Speare experience. In the past year, 
over 95% of patients who visited a Speare specialty 
medical practice (general surgery, OB/GYN, ortho-
pedics, pediatrics, or eye care) would recommend 
the practice to others. At White Mountain Eye Care, 
Dr. Musco was again named one of New Hampshire’s 
“top docs” this year, a nomination made by physi-
cians around the state. In addition, nearly 70% of our 
patients admitted to Speare Memorial Hospital rated 
their care 9 – 10/10. We work hard to provide pa-
tient-centered care, and surveys indicate the majority 
of patients in our community are pleased with the 
care they receive.

Patients expect care to be safe. This past year, we 
further developed a culture where each employee is 
empowered to perform their assigned duties on the 
team in a manner that puts patient safety first. Our 
team works to ensure a safe hospital discharge by 
coordinating with primary care offices, pharmacies, 
home health agencies, specialists, and physical ther-

apists, among other healthcare providers, to signifi-
cantly reduce the need for patients to be readmitted 
to the hospital.  

All of Speare’s medical staff members are 
board-certified, meaning they surpass the require-
ments of excellence in their specialty field. In the 
area of orthopedics, Speare’s partnership with Con-
cord Orthopaedics allows access to board-certified 
sub-specialists: Dr. Burns, trauma and joint; Dr. Vorys, 
sports medicine and shoulder; Dr. Hagar, joint and 
trauma; Dr. Basyuk, hand; Dr. Stupay, foot and ankle; 
Dr. Levy, spine; and Dr. Kurtz, pediatrics. Getting 
sub-specialty orthopedic care close to home remains 
a top priority for Speare.  

Patients want care to be efficient and timely. 
Nowhere is efficient care more of a focus than in the 
emergency department. Our ED team closely moni-
tors the time from when patients arrive at the depart-
ment to when they are discharged home. Patients 
spend less time in our ED than NH state and national 
averages. Our radiology department expanded MRI 
access to reduce wait times for this advanced imag-
ing technology.

We recognize opportunities remain to improve the 
patient experience. One such area is access to the 
providers at Speare Primary Care. We have a fantastic 
group of primary care providers, and Speare has an 
initiative underway to improve access to your primary 
care provider and to meet your expectations better.

Another area of focus this year is meaningful 
patient engagement with the patient portal. Several 
enhancements are expected this year to make the 
Speare patient portal a richer experience, so please 
give the portal a try and let us know how we can 
further refine it to meet your needs. 

YOU have the choice of where to seek care. As for 
me, I choose Coke, Veggie, Chocolate, and Speare.u

Joseph Ebner, MD

Chief Medical Officer

“We work hard to provide 
patient-centered care.”
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A

S E R V I C E S

Betsy 
Salemson 
knows what 
she’s talking 
about. 
ND WHEN comparing the Hospital 
for Special Surgery in New York 
— the number one ranked ortho-
pedic hospital in the US (where 
she had her hip replacement) — to 
Speare, Betsy says her experience 
at Speare, a much smaller hospital, 
was terrific.

“I will choose my local hospital 
whenever possible,” says Betsy. 
“My neighbors and I use all of the 
services at Speare Memorial Hospi-
tal and have been impressed with 
the care and the staff.”

Betsy’s story began in 2020 
when the pandemic was ratchet-
ing up, and her son insisted that 
she leave New York and move to 
Wentworth, NH, where he and his 
father (Betsy’s ex-husband and 
dear friend) live. A seventy-eight-
year-old retired French teacher, 
Betsy made the move. But along 
the journey, she began experi-
encing severe right shoulder pain. 
Once the pandemic subsided, Bet-
sy started researching orthopedic 
surgeons near Wentworth. A close 
friend had shoulder replacement 
surgery with Dr. Christian Vorys of 
Concord Orthopaedics, who sees 
patients in Plymouth and performs 
surgery at Speare. She made an 
appointment with him for a consul-
tation. At this point, she could not 
do anything with her right arm.

“I like everything about Dr. 
Vorys. His credentials are outstand-

ing; his knowledge is impressive; 
he is a very personable and kind 
doctor,” says Betsy. “He is the type 
of doctor I like. I need transpar-
ency. I need to be heard. I need 
doctors who remember that I am 
the expert about my own body.”

Her surgery for a reverse total 
shoulder arthroplasty was sched-
uled for November 8, 2022, at 
Speare Memorial Hospital.

A reverse total shoulder re-
placement is a relatively new 
special type of surgery specifical-
ly developed for patients with a 
combination of both arthritis and 
loss of rotator cuff function. During 
the surgery, Dr. Vorys removes the 
damaged parts of the shoulder 
and replaces them with artificial 
components, reversing the normal 
ball-and-socket structure. This in-
novative procedure is transform-
ing the lives of individuals grap-
pling with debilitating shoulder 
pain, offering renewed hope and 
mobility.

“Reverse shoulder replacement 
surgery is revolutionary,” says Dr. 
Christian Vorys. “We are not just 
fixing shoulders; we are reshaping 
the anatomy and restoring motion 
after muscles and tendons are no 
longer functional, giving people a 
chance to move without pain.”

Betsy’s surgery went well; she 
was home the next day, just a short 
drive from the hospital.

“The staff was terrific,” she 
says. “I did not have any pain. I sat 
up all night in a recliner watching 
election results.”

Betsy says joint replacements 
are common as we age, and she 
can now do almost everything with 
her right arm.

“The surgeon I chose from Con-
cord Orthopaedics at Speare was 
outstanding,” says Betsy. “Every 
interaction I have had at Speare 
Memorial Hospital has been won-
derful.” u

Dr. Vorys is a Dart-

mouth College grad-

uate specializing in 

sports medicine and 

shoulder surgery. He 
completed his medi-

cal degree, internship, 
and residency in or-
thopaedic surgery at 
Columbia University 
in New York and his 
fellowship in sports 
medicine and shoul-
der replacement at 

Massachusetts Gener-
al Hospital in Boston. 
Dr. Vorys was a team 

physician with the 
New England Patri-
ots, Boston Bruins, 
and Red Sox, and is 

board-certified by the 
American Board of 

Orthopaedic Surgery.



PHOTO: (p.4) G. Christian Vorys, 
MD; (p.5) Betsy Salemson, 
Speare total shoulder 
replacement surgery patient.
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At fourteen years of age, the incredibly active Charlotte also 
excels at rock climbing, running, and basketball. A bad injury 
could change her life. Her father, Tom, knew she needed to get 
to an emergency department fast. Three hospitals were within 

the same distance. Tom chose Speare and wrote a letter to the 

hospital the next day.



SPEARE.
Charlotte was doing one of her favorite activi-
ties – climbing a tree. But this was not one 
of her usual climbs. As she rested on a 
branch, it suddenly gave way, plum-
meting her to the ground. On her descent, 
another branch gashed the inside of her thigh.
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Good afternoon,

This past Saturday, my daughter suffered a fairly serious laceration on her leg that we 
knew would require stitches. Living in Bristol, we have three hospitals that are within 
just about the same travel distance from our home. We have lived in the Lakes Region for 
several years, and luckily, this was the first time we needed to visit an ER, but I decided 

to go to Speare. And I’m glad I did.

There was no wait, and they were able to get my daughter right in. The registered nurse 
who originally triaged her had an excellent bedside manner and helped to put her at 
ease. She explained everything that was about to happen and did so in a very profession-
al manner.

The nurse practitioner, Jean, who saw her, was just as great. She also had a fantastic bed-
side manner, was engaging and professional, and did a fantastic job with the stitches. All 
said and done, I believe we were in there for less than an hour.

It is so great to have such great professionals working in our community. I know many of 
our healthcare workers do not get the credit they deserve, but I give them all the credit in 
the world.

Thank you all for being there for us and for all that you do!

Tom K.

CHOOSING 



CHOOSING 

TRUSTED 
HEALTHCARE 
PROVIDERS.

N E W  P R O V I D E R S



Laura Spears, APRN
Plymouth Orthopedics & Sports Medicine 

An advanced practice registered nurse, Laura has sever-
al years of orthopedic, pain, and oncology experience 
working in New Hampshire hospitals and other medical 
settings. Laura is board-certified by the American Acad-
emy of Nurse Practitioners and is a certified family nurse 
practitioner. Laura earned her bachelor’s degree in nurs-
ing from the Salve Regina University in Newport, Rhode 
Island, and her master of science in nursing degree 
from the Family Nurse Practitioner Program at Simmons 
College in Boston.

Speare Memori-
al Hospital was 
made stronger 
this past year 

by adding these 
highly skilled 

medical provid-
ers. Their dedi-
cation to our vi-

sion of creating 

a community 

where all can 

achieve optimal 

health has pos-
itively impacted 

our hospital, phy-
sician practices, 
and emergency 
and urgent care 

settings.

Jameson Boswell, PA-C
Speare Emergency Department & MedCheck Urgent Care 

Jameson has worked as an emergency medicine phy-
sician assistant across the country, caring for a diverse 
patient population with a broad range of medical needs. 
He graduated summa cum laude with a bachelor’s de-
gree in biology from the University of Colorado before 
earning the Outstanding Graduate Award with his mas-
ter’s degree in medical science from the Red Rocks PA 
Program & St. Francis University in Colorado. Jameson 
is certified by the National Commission on Certification 
of Physician Assistants.

Ryan Sycherz, PA-C
Speare Hospitalist Services 

A member of the NH Air National Guard, Ryan has 
several years of experience as a hospitalist provider at a 
large New Hampshire hospital. He earned his master’s 
degree in physician assistant studies from the Massa-
chusetts College of Pharmacy and Health Sciences in 
Manchester, New Hampshire, where he graduated in the 
top 20 percent of his class. His clinical rotations included 
emergency medicine, pediatrics, women’s health, and 
surgery. Ryan is certified by the National Commission on 
Certification of Physician Assistants.

Mirno Pasquali, PA-C
MedCheck Urgent Care 

A highly experienced physician assistant, Mirno spent 
decades doing humanitarian work that brought him 
around the world. He has evaluated and cared for 
children and adults in emergency and family practice 
settings from Liberia to Laconia. Mirno is certified by 
the National Commission on Certification of Physician 
Assistants. After earning his bachelor’s degree from the 
University of Florida in Gainesville, Mirno was awarded 
Clinical Preceptor of the Year from the Massachusetts 
College of Pharmacy physician assistant program.
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Manhattan to
Moultonborough 

PHOTO: Meredith pictured with 
her second child born at 
Speare.
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Moultonborough to Speare!
A patient’s story about choosing to deliver 
twice at Speare Memorial Hospital. 
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“From that point 
onward, I was cared 
for with even more 

vigilance by the 
Speare team.”

It was a chilly day in March 2020 
when Meredith and her husband 
unplugged from their bustling life 
in New York City to relax for two 
weeks at her uncle’s home in Moul-
tonborough, the town where she 
spent summers in her youth. One 
month later, she soon found herself 
on an unexpected journey where 
the remarkable tale of her growing 
family unfolded not once but twice 
at Speare Memorial Hospital.

“Our two weeks in the moun-
tains turned into something much 
more as the pandemic swept in, 
and we became pregnant with 
our first child in April 2020,” says 
Meredith. After growing up in 
Boston and, most recently, living in 
New York City for fifteen years, she 
began building a new life in New 
Hampshire.

As their journey into parent-
hood began, choosing a hospital 
became paramount. Meredith 
says that the proximity of Speare, 
coupled with Plymouth OB/GYN’s 
experienced physicians with 
exceptional credentials, made it 
the obvious choice. She became 
a patient at Plymouth OB/GYN, 
where she found from the outset 
their expertise instilled confidence, 
and their commitment to her was 
unwavering.

“In my first appointments with 
Dr. Joseph Ebner and Dr. Jenny 
Bentwood, I developed quick trust 
and comfort that they understood 
me, would help and educate me 
along my pregnancy journey, and 
would do what was best for me 
and my child,” says Meredith.

Because Meredith was over the 

age of 35 and considered a high-
risk pregnancy, the team watched 
her closely, especially towards the 
end of her pregnancy, when Dr. 
Bentwood noticed that she was not 
measuring as large as expected. 
They discovered that Meredith had 
low amniotic fluid – a potentially 
serious condition that increases the 
risk of miscarriage, preterm birth, 
or stillbirth.

“I had frequent non-stress tests, 
where I met the amazing birthing 
suite nurses, Janice and Cindy. 
Like Dr. Bentwood and Dr. Ebner, 
they had a way about them that 
gave me further confidence Speare 
was absolutely the right place to 
deliver – they got to know me, my 
body, and prepared me for labor!”

Ultimately, Dr. Bentwood and 
Janice, with help from Dr. Ebner 
and a broader team of nurses, 
delivered a healthy baby girl in 
January 2021. 

But the story doesn’t end there. 
In the fall of 2022, Meredith and 
her husband became pregnant 
with their second child. “I now had 
the opportunity to go to larger 
hospitals in New York or Boston; 

however, Dr. Bentwood and Speare 
were my first calls with our exciting 
news, and there was no question 
where we would go for our second 
pregnancy journey — Speare!”

“The individualized care and re-
lationships we built with the Plym-
outh OB/GYN and birthing suite 
team at Speare are strong, trusted, 
and valued by my family and me,” 
says Meredith. “There was simply 
no other place to go for my second 
pregnancy care, check-ups, and to 
ultimately deliver.”

As Meredith was frequently 
traveling, this choice sometimes 
meant longer drives for appoint-
ments, but Meredith says that 
every drive was worth it, and they 
never second-guessed it. In August 
2023, Meredith and her husband, 
Eric, welcomed a healthy baby boy 
at Speare. They once again worked 
with the exceptional team of birth-
ing suite nurses and Dr. Bentwood 
and Dr. Disney, another great doc-
tor at Plymouth OB/GYN.

“We have continued to receive 
postpartum care at Speare, and as 
I have told Dr. Bentwood, we trust 
her with our family’s lives,” says 
Meredith. “We are forever grateful 
and appreciative to Plymouth OB/
GYN, the birthing suite nurses at 
Speare Memorial Hospital, and all 
of the staff with whom we interact-
ed at every visit. Their help, advice, 
and positive interactions made 
every aspect of our experience at 
Speare second to none, and the 
only hospital and team we consid-
ered working with and entrusting 
to help safely grow and care for 
our family.” u



Q U A L I T Y  R E P O R T

CHOOSING 

A COMMITMENT TO 

EXCELLENCE IN 

PATIENT CARE.



O
UR PURSUIT of excel-
lence at Speare Memo-
rial Hospital remains 
dedicated to delivering 

our community an exceptionally 
high-quality and safe patient care 
experience — both essential fac-
tors when choosing where to seek 
healthcare services. Despite the 
inherent challenges in healthcare, 
we are steadfast in our commit-
ment to preventing complications 
and continuously enhancing our 
practices to ensure the well-being 
of our patients. u

Safe Care Practices
Our focus is on adopting and 
implementing safe care practices. 
Through active participation in 
national and statewide programs 
to prevent complications, we 
embrace a collaborative approach 
with peer hospitals. This engage-
ment allows us to monitor our 
progress, identify areas for im-
provement, and implement best 
practices to prevent future events. 
Regular communication of results 
ensures transparency and account-
ability, reinforcing our commit-
ment to the highest patient safety 
standards.

Patient Experience
At Speare, we recognize that the 
patient experience extends be-
yond medical interventions. Our 
commitment to providing a great 
experience is rooted in under-
standing that patients remember 
not only the medical care received 
but also the interactions and sup-
port they experienced. Leadership 
visits on the inpatient unit play a 
pivotal role in enhancing the pa-
tient and family experience. Nurs-
ing leadership members routinely 
engage with patients, addressing 
their concerns, answering ques-

tions, and ensuring their needs are 
met before discharge. Moreover, 
our nursing staff conducts post-dis-
charge follow-up calls to support 
patients in scheduling appoint-
ments, understanding medications, 
and connecting them with essential 
community services.

Your Best Choice
Speare Memorial Hospital's un-
wavering commitment to safety 
and providing our patients with a 
great experience positions us as 
the preferred healthcare choice in 
our community. Through proactive 
measures, continuous improve-
ment, and a focus on patient 
experience, we strive to exceed 
expectations and contribute to 
the well-being of those we serve. 
As we reflect on the past year's 
achievements, we look forward 
to further advancing our mission 
in the coming years, guided by 
our commitment to excellence in 
healthcare.

By providing an exceptionally 
safe and high-quality patient care 
experience, Speare Memorial 
Hospital is positioned as the best 
choice for your healthcare needs.

Providing a 
high-quality 
and safe 
patient care 
experience.
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Andre Santos
5/5 

We are extremely grateful for the exceptional care received by 
the nurses and doctors from the Labor and Delivery Department at 
Speare Memorial Hospital. Our nurses and physicians were above 
and beyond. They seamlessly accepted transfer of care later in our 
pregnancy knowing we were experiencing a rare complication - 
staff was able to respond professionally at all points and ensured 
the safe arrival of our daughter!!!



As central NH's community hospital, Speare Memorial Hospital is proud to 
be our community’s choice for their healthcare needs, not only because of the 

convenience, but also due to the broad range of services offered in a patient-cen-
tric approach. Our commitment to central NH communities remains strong; we are 
uncompromising in our pursuit of excellence, patient experience, and access. 

We saw fiscal year 2023 as the year we began to return to normalcy. The pan-
demic lessened its grip and influence on our daily operations, and we could 
refocus our efforts on our strategic initiatives of quality, growth and sustain-
ability, our workforce, and digital transformation.

Speare Memorial Hospital ended the year with a gain of $554,800 from opera-
tions. This is a significant decrease from the prior year, primarily due to the recog-
nition of various COVID-related funds we received in fiscal year 2022.

Operating expenses increased 4.6% over the previous year. Labor costs in-
creased almost 7%, which reflects the healthcare worker shortage our industry 
faces, resulting in a very competitive labor market and reliance on contract labor 
to cover open positions. Depreciation and amortization increased by 35% due to 
the full-year amortization costs associated with our new electronic health record, 
which was implemented in late fiscal year 2022.

Speare endeavors to operate at a small profit margin so that we can continue 
to invest in our organization (people, new medical technology, and building) and 
community services. u

“Our com-
mitment 
to central 
NH com-
munities 
remains 

strong; we 
are uncom-

promis-
ing in our 
pursuit of 

excellence, 

patient 

experience, 

and ac-

cess.”
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Nancy Pierce

Director of Finance

F I N A N C E  R E P O R T

MAINTAINING 
FINANCIAL 
SECURITY.



$263,922
in Financial Contributions 

to support local programs 
addressing substance abuse, 
domestic violence, childhood 
trauma, and affordable food

Unreimbursed 
Government 

Sponsored Healthcare 
Services

$8
*

million
*total: $8,337,520

$628k
*

*total: $628,033

Free & Discounted 
Health Care Services/
Charity Care

$227,310
for Subsidized Health Services like 
our primary care clinic, school dental 
program, mammography & cervical 
screening, and financial counseling

 Care for inpatients

Statement of Operations
For the twelve-month period ending June 30, 2023 

Billed for services to our patients:

 Received from other sources

Amounts billed but not received:

 Government and commercial
 payer contractual deductions
 From patients unable to pay
 and bad debt

 Services to outpatients

Total from all sources

Amount actually received from
patient care and other services

Our costs include:

Total costs for patient
care and other services

Residual earnings intended for use
to reinvest in community healthcare

Excess amounts received over
costs to be used for upgrading
our facility and equipment and
expand services

 Payment to our employees
 and physicians
 Payment to our suppliers
 and vendors
 Depreciation, amortization,
 and interest

Payment of NH Medicaid
Enhancement Tax

$ 9,582,140
in total Financial Assistance & 

Community Benefit

We've provided the following to help our community 
achieve optimal health:

Annual Report 2023  | 15

32,645,986

137,171,796

5,041,766

$

$

$

174,859,548$

95,195,503$

478,909$

79,185,136$

47,692,089$

23,821,224$

4,303,864$

75,817,177$

3,367,959$

2,813,159$

554,800$



Each of our lives is sprinkled with various challenges; 
our worlds are spent experiencing both difficulties, 

which need to be addressed, as well as elations, which 
recreate us and allow laughter to spill over these spe-
cial moments of joy. After living this gift 
of life for nearly ninety years, one grows 
with the awareness that both teach us 
very valuable lessons.

A difficult medical situation caused me 
to choose Speare over any other health 
facility, primarily because of its proximity 
to my home.  Also, the doctor perform-
ing my operation is part of the Speare 
staff.  But, probably most importantly, I 
chose Speare because it is a small hos-
pital where not only do local people care 
for each other but also the professional 
qualifications of the medical staff excel. I 
might even go so far as to say that every-
one dealt with me as if I were part of their 
family.  It’s pretty remarkable, indeed.

For me, the welcoming desk person-
nel were so heartwarming and compas-
sionate; the hospital’s operational prep 
team so coordinated, organized, helpful, and consider-
ate of my needs; and Dr. Ebner, who operated on me, 
showed such professionalism, competence, respect, 

knowledge, and dignity during every part of the sur-
gery, from beginning to end.  The nurses who cared 
for me and who made me so comfortable; the wonder-
ful private room with the embossed ceiling leaves and 

the borders of flowers; the kitchen staff 
with the menu of food suited to my eating 
style: each and every one of them went 
beyond themselves to see to it that my 
stay there was perfect.  I cannot say how 
grateful I was for all the professional ser-
vices rendered.

 Life is that journey through thick and 
thin, through ups and downs, always shift-
ing one way or the other; a school, so to 
speak, where we learn to grow because 
of this polarity. And it is Speare Memorial 
Hospital’s personnel who are the shining 
lights of these down days, the celestial 
music to our ears; the public servants, 
showering compassion, encouragement, 
and love to those around them; and I am 
so aware of that fact and so thankful to 
have received all their blessings. All I can 
say is thank you for being the sunshine 

after the rain, the laughter after tears, the joy that over-
comes fear. Indeed, choosing Speare, for me, was 
certainly the perfect choice. u
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“
The best way I 

can choose to 

show my sincere 

appreciation for 

the outstanding 

professionalism 

that I experienced 

at Speare is to 

include it as 

beneficiary in my 

estate trust.

CHOOSING TO SUPPORT
SPEARE'S FUTURE.
FROM  JANET BOISVERT



President’s Circle
$25,000 and up

Charles Foundation, Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. Henry U. Harris III
Mr. and Mrs. Robert C. Rooke
Edwin S. Webster Foundation

Investor
$10,000 to $24,999

Engelberth Construction Inc.
Audrey Hillman Fisher Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy O. Fisher
Linwood A. and Margaret W. Hawes 

III
Huntzinger Managed Services LLC
Ms. Anne R. Lovett and Mr. Stephen 

G. Woodsum
A R J Wyllie

Benefactor
$5,000 to $9,999

Anonymous
Bea and Woolsey Conover
John and Donna Currier
George V. Durgin Charitable Trust
Linwood A. and Margaret W. Hawes I
Linwood A. and Margaret W. Hawes II
Plymouth General Dentistry, PLLC
Speare Memorial Hospital Medical 

Staff

Partner
$1,000 to $4,999

Fletcher W. Adams
Allan Ames
Baker Newman & Noyes
Dorothy Ballard 
The Jane C. Beck Fund
Paul R. Belyea
Binnie Media Group
Patrick J. Buckley
Robert and Karen Buckley
Richard and Janet Cocchiaro
Mr. and Mrs. Peter J. Coolidge

Corebridge Financial
Deachman Family
Demoulas Foundation
Martha and Don Dolben
Fulcrum Associates
Arthur J. Gallagher & Co.
Get Your Edge, LLC
Granite State Credit Union
Harvey Construction Corporation
Cindy and John Hilson
Ellen S. Hoyt
HUB International NE/Workplace 

Benefit Solutions
Karen Joslin
Emma M. Kelly Charitable Trust
Lavallee Brensinger Architects
Leaman Family Foundation
Sandra and Carl Lehner
Robert E. Maloney and Bonnie M. 

Hunt
Marcam Associates
James D. and Michelle L. McEwen
Medical Management & 

Reimbursement Specialists, LLC
Meredith Village Savings Bank
Patrick Miller and Pamela 

Andruszkiewicz
Robert S. Miller
Tom and Vicki Myrick
New England Retirement Consultants
New Hampshire Dental Society 

Foundation, Inc.
New Hampshire Electric Co-op, Inc.
NH Home Builders
NH Senate Republicans
Peter and Kristin Nordblom
Northeast Delta Dental
Philip Preston
Dr. Nancy Puglisi and Ms. Sandra Ray
RevSpring Inc.
Rockywold-Deephaven Camps, Inc.
Southern New Hampshire Radiology 

Consultants
Frank E. Stas
Thomas and Lynne Sullivan
Murray and Jean Swindell
Town of Thornton
Unitex

Volpe Charitable Trust
Wadleigh, Starr & Peters, PLLC
Walmart
Bruce and Susan Wiggett

Member
$500 to $999

Lise and Arthur Albert
American Legion Auxiliary Unit 83
Annie's Overflow, LLC
Aroma Joe's
Dr. Cristian Badau
Ted and Laurie Bolognani
Bill Bolton
Mr. Jay S. Buckley III
Steven Camerino and Sarah 

Knowlton
Roz and Dave Carlson
Ms. Page P. Coulter
Linda M. Crawford, M.D.
Mr. and Mrs. Guy L. de Chazal
Peter and Ruth Doane
Judge and Mrs. Arthur Gajarsa
Suzan and Bob Gannett
Granite State Plumbing and Heating, 

LLC
Paul Greenlaw
Health Plans Inc.
Dee Hopper
Nancy Hunter
Intechgrators, LLC
Bill and Mary Kietzman
Elizabeth Kleiner
Lovering Volvo Cars Meredith
Joan and David Martin
Millicent Mason
Dr. David and Mrs. Carol Mattice
McLane Middleton, Professional 

Association
Alex Medlicott and Kristi Medill
Mid-State Health Center
Morrison Healthcare
Moulton Farm
Linda Nestor
Nucar Ford of Plymouth
R.M. Piper, Inc.
Scott Piper

Thank you to the generous donors who choose to support Speare 
Memorial Hospital’s mission to work together to serve the needs of our 
patients and community!
The following list represents donors who gave in fiscal year 2023. If you would like 
to make a donation to Speare Memorial Hospital, please go to spearehospital.com/
donate/make-a-secure-online-donation or scan the QR code.
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Anne and Scott Pulsifer
Dr. Susan C. Scrimshaw and Allan 

Stern
Christine Segalas
Telephone Network Technologies
Wayne and Barbara Thornbrough
Roger and Mimzie Uhler
Woodsville Guaranty Savings Bank

Friend
Up to $499

Mr. and Mrs. David A. Adey
Mr. Edward Bedford Allen
AmazonSmile Foundation
American Custom Design 

Woodworking, Inc.
Frederick C. Anderson
Anonymous (24)
Robin and Michael Aronson
Alan and Virginia Arsenault
Armand and Janice Auger
Wendy Avery
Carrie A. Mosher Ayers
Robert and Sherrill Babler
Susan S. Barlow
Lisa Stokoe Barrett
Charlotte (Charlie) Barry
Nancy and Paul Beck
Belknap Subaru
Belletetes, Inc.
Ms. Tina Benson
Ken and Joan Bergstrom
Mr. Alan J. Berko
Julie Bernier and Joan Andresen
Quentin and Marcia Blaine
Alan and Marilyn Blakeley
Brenda Boisvert
Mr. Travis Boucher
Frank and Helen Boulé
Kim Brace
Donald and Karen Brandt
Colleen C. and Samuel D. Brickley
Sam and Nari Brickley
David and Mavis Brittelli

Albert and Pauline Brodeur
Dina Brodis
Rachael Brown
Virginia Burnham
Cheryl and Jim Callnan
Sarah Campbell
Elke G. Carr
Crystal Cascadden
Mark and Linda Chenard
Maureen and John Clark
Peter S. Cofran
Tom Costigan
Bud and Mary Crane
Bill Crangle and Lee Webster
Rachel Currier
Mitzi Dearborn
Karen and Robert Delgado
Dunkin'
Nina Eaton
Georgene Fabian
Lloyd and Anita French
Gale and Les Gilbert
Gail Glennon
Lisa Gloddy
Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence A. Goodman
Gary and Lynn Goodnough
Alma and Charles Grand
Carol A. Greene
Dodie Greenwood
Frank and Phoebe Griswold
Amanda Groleau
Jeffrey Hale
Marsha Hall
Mark and Mary Halloran
Hannaford – Plymouth
Dr. E. James Hanowell
Michele Hanright
Ruth E. Harlow
Mrs. Sara Harris
Phil Haskell and Terri Johnson
Town of Hebron
Peter and Peg Hendel
Barb Hendrick
Ken and Carole Heuser
Mr. and Mrs. Donald B. Hinman

Michael and Fay Houde
William and Glenda Houle
Melissa M. Howard
Matthew and Melissa Hughes
Ms. Marsha Hunter
Jane and Ron Huntoon
Wilma Hyde
Ippolito's Furniture, Inc.
Tom and Joyce Jardin
Walter Johnson
Mr. and Mrs. Samuel D. Karper
Tom Korson
Ms. Christine Lamontagne
Mrs. Susan Laverack
Ron Lawler and Peggy Merritt
Samuel B. Lipman
The Liston Family
Keyle and Carol Mabin
Deb Majersky
Andy and Britt McDonald
Janet McDonough
Gail McDonough
Elaine Melquist
Dana and Jane Merrithew
William and Pamela Meserve
Mary and Steve Mirkin
Robert Morton
Robert H. Moulton
Jean D. Murphy
Greg and Vicki Nash
Mr. Alexander Nedzel and Ms. Susan 

Kruger
Ms. Kristen Nordstrom
Melissa and Carl Nordstrom
George W. Noyes
Nicole Paige
Joyce Palmer and George DeWolf
Jill Pertain
Richard and Barbara Peterson
John and Carolyn Piantedosi
Nancy Pierce
Nate and Tiffany Poitras
Jeffrey C. Robbins
Mr. David Rogacki
Wendy Rundle

We invite you to include Speare Memorial Hospital as a 
beneficiary of your will or trust. Please visit

spearehospital.com/donate/spearelegacysociety for more 
information or call Speare’s Development Office at 603-238-2211.

(read more about Jan Boisvert's
decision to give on p.16)
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David and Maryellen Sakura
Oliver Salmon D.O.
Mary Sampson
Bert and Mary Anne Saul
John and Susan Scheinman
Security Storage Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. Dean F. Sherman
Beth Simpson
Beth Smarse
Meaghan Smith
Mr. and Mrs. Kirk A. Smith
Lisa Soper
Speare Memorial Hospital RehabFit
Speare Memorial Hospital Staff
Larry and Eleanor Spencer
Shirley G. Splaine
Frank B. Stevens
Robert and Carol Stewart
Ms. Melody Stoll
Mr. Robert B. Strassler
Kate Tarbox
Vicki Thompson
John and Susan Tucker
Joyce and Steven Tunnell
Jerica Vallie
Hayley van Loon
Barbara Van Sickle
Mary Vella
Juanita Wade
Walmart Spark Good
Kathy and Rich Weymouth
Anna and Robert Wilken

Marilyn and Ed Wixson
Marc and Solveig Wolstenholme
Sharon Woodman
Charles Wright and Lynn Hughes
Kevin and Ellen Young

In-kind Donations 

Aroma Joe's
Badger Peabody & Smith Realty
Binnie Media Group
Borger's Cakes & Bakes
Clark's Trading Post
The Common Man
Dam Brewhouse, LLC
Ruth Doane
Dunkin'
Finishing Touches by Mark LLC
GH Pizza
Grace Wellness Center
Gypsy Cafe
Hart's Restaurant, Inc.
E. M. Heath Inc.
Helms & Company, Inc.
Ben Houseworth
Forrest Howes' Auto Repair
HUB International NE/Workplace 

Benefit Solutions
Nancy Hunter
Irwin Automotive Group
Barbara Johnson
Lakes Region Coca-Cola Bottling Co.

LuAnn Laquerre
Lost River Gorge and Boulder Caves
Lucky Dog Tavern & Grill
M'nM Scoops
Mad River Coffee Roasters
Marcam Associates
Morrison Healthcare
OMG Salon
Owl's Nest Resort & Golf Club
Pepsi Cola Bottling Co. of Conway
Plymouth Furniture Co.
Plymouth Regional High School
Dr. Paul Racicot
Rands Hardware
Sage River
Sue Skinner
Speare Memorial Hospital RehabFit
Squam Lakes Natural Science Center
SymQuest
Kathy Tardiff
Waste Management
White Mountain Eye Care & Optical
Marc and Solveig Wolstenholme
Woodsville Guaranty Savings Bank

In Memory of

Matthew Allen Adey
Mr. and Mrs. David A. Adey

Richard Beckner
Greg and Vicki Nash
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George Boisvert
Brenda Boisvert

Deveda Colburn
Michael and Fay Houde

John E. Cormiea, Jr.
Joyce and Steven Tunnell

Davie Delgado
Karen and Robert Delgado

Dr. R. F. DeWitt
Jean D. Murphy

Alexandra Engler
Robert E. Maloney and Bonnie M.

Hunt

Pauline and Lawson Glidden, Sr.
Shirley G. Splaine

John A. Gray, Sr.
Keyle and Carol Mabin

John Greene
Carol A. Greene

Reginald Greenwood
Dodie Greenwood

Tom Hopper
Dee Hopper

Sidney and Joan Lovett
Kathy and Rich Weymouth

Jayne Lynch
Michael and Fay Houde

Harry and Caroline Morgan
Suzan and Bob Gannett

Elizabeth L. Moulton
Robert H. Moulton

Patsy L. Pilgrim
Anonymous

Marcia O. Rundle
Rundle Mattleman Family

Sara A. "Sally" Stas
Frank E. Stas

Barbara R. Stevens
Frank B. Stevens

Betty Tunnell
Joyce and Steven Tunnell

Ray and Jack Weigel
Gail Glennon

Eldwin A. Wixson
Alan and Virginia Arsenault

Julie Bernier and Joan Andresen

Steven Camerino and Sarah
Knowlton

Mark and Linda Chenard

Maureen and John Clark

Mitzi Dearborn

Suzan and Bob Gannett

Mark and Mary Halloran

Ken and Carole Heuser

Elizabeth Kleiner

Robert E. Maloney and Bonnie M.
Hunt

James D. and Michelle L. McEwen

Robert S. Miller

Patrick Miller and Pamela
Andruszkiewicz

Tom and Vicki Myrick

Dr. Nancy Puglisi and Ms. Sandra
Ray

Bruce and Susan Wiggett 

In Honor of 

Dr. Jennifer Bentwood
Mary and Steve Mirkin 

Dr. Joseph Ebner
Mary and Steve Mirkin 

Ryan and Heidi Hale
Jeffrey Hale

Dr. Ernest J. Hanowell
Mr. Michael Marino

Sandy and Eleanor Harris
Dorothy Ballard 

Douglas S. McVicar, MD
Tom Korson

Janice Mello
Mary and Steve Mirkin

Dr. Andrew W. Seefeld
Elke G. Carr

Speare Memorial Hospital 2nd Floor 
Staff
Lisa Stokoe Barrett

Speare Memorial Hospital Emergency 
Department
Mr. Alexander Nedzel and Ms. 
Susan Kruger

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Sullivan

Speare Memorial Hospital ER and 
ICU Nurses
Peter S. Cofran

Speare Memorial Hospital Nurses
Anonymous (3)

Brenda Boisvert

Mr. Jay S. Buckley III

Patrick J. Buckley

Ms. Page P. Coulter

Lloyd and Anita French

Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence A.
Goodman

Gary and Lynn Goodnough

Mr. and Mrs. Donald B. Hinman

Mr. and Mrs. Samuel D. Karper

Millicent Mason

Robert Morton

Rockywold-Deephaven Camps, Inc.

Mr. and Mrs. Dean F. Sherman

Mr. and Mrs. Kirk A. Smith

Wayne and Barbara Thornbrough

Speare Memorial Hospital Physicians
Brenda Boisvert

Speare Memorial Hospital Staff
The Huntzinger Management

Group

Speare Memorial Hospital Surgery 
Staff
Anonymous

Mr. Michael Marino

Debra J. Thompson
Peter S. Cofran
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A.T.

5/5 

My midwife-attended home birth ended up at Speare Labor & Delivery. 
I expected to be traumatized given the switch of venue & expectations, 
but we were given a 5 star experience at every level, every day of the 
week long stay. I cannot fathom receiving a better experience else-
where & would highly recommend birthing with them. I’ve never 
experienced a high-end boutique birthing center offering all levels of 
anticipated care, though it felt like one.

WHY CHOOSE SPEARE?

Kathy Cipriani

5/5 

Best ER around! From the moment I arrived, until I walked out the door, I 
was treated with the most caring professional team! The ER nurses are 
amazing! The teamwork was wonderful! Dr. Andrew Seefeld, the ER doc-
tor, is one incredible man. While I was there, he had a full ER and never 
left anyone waiting for a long period of time. People don’t realize, how 
many hats an ER doctor has. Just while I was there, he was an orthopedic 
doctor, on top of every other doctor you can think of! There were many 
patients with injuries from falling on the ice. I was the only one there with 
a different issue. He helped me, when my own doctor didn’t listen to me. 
I am totally impressed with the way, Dr. Seefeld ran his ER, along with an 
awesome team! Thank you all so much!

Shelley Withrow

5/5  

I can't give this hospital enough stars. They are absolutely amazing. I am 
cared for the moment I walk into the waiting room and until I leave. They 

listen to you and know when you know your body. I want to say thank you 
to each and every member of the Speare Memorial Hospital team.



16 Hospital Road
Plymouth, NH 03264-1126

spearehospital.com

We are proud to have 
received so much wonderful 
feedback online and in letters 

throughout the past 12 
months about the care our 
community has received at 
Speare Memorial Hospital. 
Please keep them coming, 

we appreciate it!

info@spearehospital.com
(read more about Speare's outstanding

patient reviews on p. 21)


